55423/660-C

October 21, 1927.

District Director, Immigration Service, El Paso, Texas.

The Bureau is in receipt of your letter of the 12th instant, inquiring whether the shirt made by E. Schwarz Company of New York has met with official approval.

On October 16, 1926, the Bureau advised E. Schwarz
Company that a sample shirt submitted by them was satisfactory
for the use of patrol inspectors, and that there was no objection to our officers purchasing same if they desired to do so.
No particular style of cloth has been adopted, and it is
optional with the officers whether they wear serge, flannel,
or other material, so long as the color of the shirt matches
the uniform.

HARRY E. HULL, Commissioner-General.